
 
 
Old Felixstowe Community Association were delighted to receive a grant of £1,000 from Felixstowe 
Town Council in 2022. The grant was used to help fund the resurfacing of the courtyard area at the 
Community Centre. 
 
This space was rather dilapidated so it was decided to spruce the area up so it could be used as an 
additional facility for our hirers. As this project took place in 2022 it was decided to name it 
appropriately the Jubilee Courtyard. 
 
The Association is thrilled at the result as it has enhanced the building as a whole. We have installed 
planters and an arbour for people to sit and enjoy the sunshine. We have also included an area 
which displays stones that were painted to commemorate the Platinum Jubilee. 
 
On Saturday 8th October on a glorious sunny day, the Mayor Councillor Sharon Harkin officially 
opened the area and unveiled the Platinum Jubilee logo. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 

 
 
We acknowledged the grant via the Town Council's Autumn magazine and below is what was said. 
 
"We have been working hard on a project to resurface our courtyard at the Centre, named 
appropriately the Jubilee Courtyard. The official opening will be on Saturday 8th October at 11am 
during our popular Community Market so please join us to grab a bargain and see our ever-
improving facilities at the Centre. Felixstowe Town Council made a very generous grant of £1,000 
towards the project for which we are most grateful". 


